

CUDS

Oxnard College

Campus Use, Development, and Safety Committee

Tuesday November 9, 2010

1. Welcome & Call to Order – Co-chair Mary Jones

The meeting began at 2:05 pm. In the President's Conference Room

Members: Present-P, Excused Absent-EA, Absent-A

Alan Ainsworth-P	Gregory Beckly-P	Michael Webb-P
Anthony Rodriguez-P	Hussein Fahs-P	OC ASG Representative-P
Christopher Schmidt-EA	James Peterson-EA	Richard De La O-EA
Connie Owens-P	John al-Amin-EA	Ronald Owen-EA
Daniel Goicoechea-P	Kim Karkos-EA	Terry Cobos-EA
Dennis Marletti-P	Leo Orange-P	Tomas Salinas-EA
Diane Rausch-P	Luanne Crockett-EA	Will Deits-P
Erika Endrijonas, ExO-P	Marcia Dibble-P	<u>Guests:</u>
Everardo Rivera- P	Mary Jones	(Student) Patrick Tutorice

2. Additions to the Agenda-

Patrick Tutorice: Wanted to run by proposal for the meeting pertaining to first time parking tickets.

Everardo: Step Pavers/ Rooms. Windows in EOPS Office needed tinting on windows. Sun was damaging furniture (chairs), and light was very bright.

Dennis: Possible hazard by LA building.

3. Meeting Minutes from October 12, 2010 were approved as written.

A motion was made by Mary Jones and seconded by Mike Webb. Motion was approved.

4. Old Business

- a. Measure S Update -Will reported: Roofing, framing of walls, rough plumbing, electrical, 3D exterior wings 15 months out & depends on winter weather. All lights are in place, set up in individual addresses. Rigging is all computer controlled. Nov 15th South Campus Road/ Rose Ave will be closed. Buses have alternate routes. President will send an e-mail to notify. Dental Hygiene building will begin the design process. State of CA instituted maintenance program. They need a 5 yr plan, they allocate and then prioritizes (important to least important). M & O Department is aware of CSSC building and that Measure S funds cannot be used.
- b. Update from Campus Police- Lt. Beckley reported: Opening PAC under surveillance. They're higher quality cameras. Soccer Fields tentative agreement PAL games cut down on violence, they've been put on probation. Lot "F" will be used for parking the public wanting flu shots. (Lot in front of gym. Noon to 5 no tickets will be issued). Everardo asked Lt. Beckley to share copies of the police reports from the PAL incidents.
- c. NEMS Update – Mary Jones reported: Dr. al-Amin and the campus team did a great job at the ICS Table Top exercise. Scenario was 2 planes crashing. Suggested more training and update evacuation maps for campus use. In case of emergency the team is required to stay on campus. The team would like to encourage more to participate.
- d. Work Comp- None
- e. Student Concerns- Rosie ASG announced ASG had movie night. ASG also conducting a survey for students. Idea of putting up a graffiti wall, other universities. They suggested calling it an

expression wall. Have Administrators and ASG vote to see if it's tasteful. Leo Orange suggested putting up sandwich boards. Sugessted speaking to Christine Morla in Art Dept. Patrick Tutori: Concerned about ticket cost, and wanted to be informed about ticket policies. Suggested giving students option to purchase a parking permit instead of paying ticket for first time offenders. Lt. Beckly responded: He doesn't make policy just enforces it. John al-Amin added summer students have 1 week no tickets are issued. Spring and fall students have 2 weeks.

- f. New Business- Dennis: Possible hazard by LA building by stop sign before parking lot. Mary Jones said there was a hazardous tree by new PAC building. Shrubs on walkway need to be cut back because people could hide (too high & thick). Everardo: Would like pavers to walk across grass. Consider establish a Founders Square or Library Wall. Windows in EOPS Office needed tinting on windows. Sun was damaging furniture (chairs), and light was very bright. Anthony needs a computer in classroom (Connie Owens suggested calling IT).
5. Action Items – John al-Amin al-Amin: Working on fixing men's restroom. Bookstore is getting a facelift. John al-Amin working on writing a key policy.
6. Major Accomplishments/Roundtable Discussion – Survey for Shakeout. Many heard first announcement but not second. IT working on increasing volume. Need to work on getting the word out to students. P.E. weren't able to hear any announcements. Evaluations will be sent to chief De La O
7. Adjourn - Meeting was adjourned at

Next Meeting: January 11, 2010